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What’s Inside 
 

2 Upcoming Events  
Be ready to join LVKC’s Student-Tutor 

Recognition and Spring Tutor Training 

Workshop when the weather’s warm. 
 

3 Fall Program Reviews  
Fall was a busy season for all of us; 

In-Service, Bucket Raffle and so many 

other events to talk about! 
 

7 A Visit from an Old Friend 
Former student of LVKC and the 

Chairwoman of LVS National Student 

Advisory Board paid us a visit  
 

8 Tutor Support  
Try this for your class: 5 Ways to 

Detect Fake News 
 

10 Student Support  
Check out the newest resources 

available for our BL/ELL students 
 

12 Our Stories  
Savor these moments: How 1-2-1 

tutoring enriches lives 
 

14 From the Office of the Governo r 
See how our voice matters  
 

15 Special Thank You  
From individuals to local companies, we 

are grateful for all your support during 

our 2017 Fall Appeal 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 Happy New Year! I’m excited to share with you 
in this special January edition all that happened at 
LVKC since last summer and what’s coming this 
spring. 
 Last fall was full of events: Meet & Greet, In-
Service, Book & Bake Sale, Tutor Training 
Workshops and the Bucket Raffle all took place 
throughout September to November. Each event 
was a great opportunity to spread awareness of 
literacy and LVKC. 
 We cannot emphasize enough how important 
literacy is to enriching lives; it gives individuals 
access to higher education, helps individuals 
communicate better in their work place and also 
allows moms and dads to read good night stories 
to their loved ones. Literacy makes impossible 
possible.  
  
 

  
  

Support Us Online 
Spread The Word! 

TTuuttoorr  TTrraaiinneerr    

2018 Spring TTW schedule is introduced on the next page.  

Tutor Trainer Jean Marrapodi’s profile and the article about our last TTW are available on page 5-6 of this Newsletter. 

 

 

   LVKC is looking for tutors who are interested in being a tutor trainer  
 

Tutor Trainer’s Responsibility: Lead 5 sessions of Tutor Training    

     Workshops (TTW) to help prepare our new volunteers. 
 

Tutor Trainer’s Qualification: Need to attend our 2018 Spring TTW led by 

     Jean Marrapodi, our experienced tutor trainer. LVKC highly recommends you   

     take an online training course provided by ProLiteracy to be a Certified  

     Trainer depending on your background and prior experiences.  
  

Tutor Trainer’s Benefits: You’ll have an opportunity to interact with  

     passionate volunteers who are dedicated to adult literacy. Tutor trainers will      

     also receive a $400 stipend. 
 

TTW Schedule: We have two TTW sessions every year: Spring and Fall.  

     TTW is held once a week from 6-9pm for 5 weeks.  
 

Inquiry & Registration: Contact Youmi Kim or Robin Leroux at (401)822-9103 

     or email us: lvkc@coventrylibrary.org 

 

 

 
 

 

 

            

If you’ve ever dreamt about it, now is the time! 

 In the spirit of all things possible, we look 
forward to seeing you at the Student-Tutor 
Recognition on Wednesday, May 9th. Please come 
and join us to share your stories and let us 
appreciate you; you all are great warriors fighting 
against illiteracy. 
 If you’re still working on your New Year’s 
Resolutions List, we recommend adding 
becoming a tutor trainer for LVKC. It’s a unique 
opportunity to teach and interact with new tutors, 
helping further empower them with skills to 
combat illiteracy. We’re here to help make the 
dream of making a difference come true for you. 
 We’re looking forward to another great year of 
giving to others and learning with pride.  
 

 Sincerely,  

 

 

 Sincerely,  

 

LLEETTTTEERR  FFRROOMM  TTHHEE  EEDDIITTOORR  

Facebook : 

LiteracyVolunteersKentCounty 
 

Twitter : @lvkc1 
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                            Students, Tutors, Donors and everyone who supports LVKC                  

we are honored to invite you all to our 

Student- Tutor Recognition Evening on Wednesday May 9th, 2018. 

 Please come join us for a light supper, refreshments, music and chat with delightful people! 
 

Especially for those students nervous about social settings, this is a great chance  

to practice using English and experience American socializing culture.  

Don’t miss this opportunity! Come be praised as an awesome student! 

 

 

Tutors, it’s your day to be appreciated for what you’re doing. 

So please don’t miss it! 
 

Most of all, it’s good to just meet everyone!! 
 

Please RSVP by April 11th, 2018 

to Youmi Kim or Robin Leroux  

@ (401) 822-9103 or email: lvkc@coventrylibrary.org  

 

22001188  SSPPRRIINNGG    

Tutor Training Workshop 

Monday,  

April 

9th  

Monday,  

April 

16th 

Monday,  

April 

23rd 

Monday,  

April 

30th 

Monday,  

May 

21st 

6-9pm 6-9pm 6-9pm 6-9pm 6-8pm 

 

mailto:lvkc@coventrylibrary.org
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I missed the fun!  

How did it go? 

Meet & Greet            September 6, 2017 

In-Service                    October 18, 2017 
Immigration 101 
 by Elizabeth Norberg 
 from U.S. Citizenship and  
                     Immigration Services 
 

Ault Education  
 by Melanie LaMountain 
 from Westbay Community Action 

“I was not aware of all of the particulars involved with applying for citizenship so it was all helpful!” 
 

“Wonderful Enthusiasm for GED learning. Fabulous program! The BEST!” 
 

“Clarity of presentation in Adult Education; was focused and well organized;  
particularly helpful was the information on GED; very interesting info on immigration procedure also.” 
 

 “Thank you for bringing in these speakers to help us better serve our students.  

Employment info would be helpful for the unemployed students who wish to work.” 
 

“It was a great event to meet our dedicated 
and passionate tutors! I am so honored to 
work with everyone in LVKC!” said Youmi. 

 

PPlleeaassee  

ccoommee  jjooiinn  

oouurr  nneexxtt  

eevveenntt,,  

mmeeooww??  

“UsefUl info on both immigration and ged class. so mUch to learn in immigration process to Us.  

I really enjoyed the opportunity to question each presenter. I am really interested in learning about any 

multi-cultural issues – especially commUnication dos and don’ts. excellent presentations. thank yoU x3” 
 

“The most helpful information was that a student can’t take GED test online, must go to a testing center!  

Thanks for your work to arrange these programs!!” 
 

“I thought this was one of the best In-Service events I have attended. I thought the topic was important and it makes one realize how difficult it is for 
someone to achieve citizenship status. I am humbled. We should all be as qualified to call ourselves American Citizens as those who come here from 
another country, who have to learn to speak our language and then have the courage to do what it takes to achieve citizenship status.  I’m not sure I’d 
be strong enough for the challenge. Thanks for making the event possible.” 

 

 
 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fanimal-jam-clans-1.wikia.com%2Fwiki%2FFile%3APink_Realistic_Rose_Border.png&psig=AOvVaw1niQjhqlshzhB6vHijYKmO&ust=1513276127866724
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fanimal-jam-clans-1.wikia.com%2Fwiki%2FFile%3APink_Realistic_Rose_Border.png&psig=AOvVaw1niQjhqlshzhB6vHijYKmO&ust=1513276127866724
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Bucket Raffle        November 1 - 30, 2017 
Congratulations to 12 lucky people 

who won items! 
 

To those who purchased tickets,  

we want to thank you for supporting LVKC.  

With your generous support,  

LVKC can keep serving our community  

by helping people who want to improve 

 their literacy skills. 
 

I won the 

TABLET! Ha! 

This is a lovely 
basket full of 
nice treats! 

Book & Bake Sale     November 3-4, 2017 

Bucket Raffle has been one of our annual fund raising events since 2014. Though local stores have donated raffle items in the 

past, LVKC’s Board Members and the Program Director donated items for this year’s event; Fall Goody Basket, Crocheted 

Afghan and Verizon Tablet were donated from our supporters. During the month of November, LVKC raised $407. 
 

Why is fundraising event so important to us? As you know, LVKC offers the program free of charge to students through the 

efforts of a dedicated group of volunteers who tutor students, test students to determine progress toward goals and get involved 

in the various activities of the organization. It takes a $30,000 annual budget to run the program; Bucket Raffle serves its 

purpose not only to spread awareness of the importance of Adult Literacy but also to raise funds to enable LVKC to continue 

its good work.  
 

It’s easy to donate items for Bucket Raffle. To donate, stop by LVKC’s office in the Coventry Public Library any time of year. 

All items are welcome, including handmade items, goody baskets and gift cards! Donate and see those items on display during 

the next Bucket Raffle in November! Thank you for helping LVKC create wonderful events! 

 

Are you ready to hibernate? If you stopped by our Book & Bake Sale last 
November, you must have a stack of good books next to you to keep you 
warm during the cold winter days! 
 The selection of books were wide ranging; from old classics 
to the latest books by famous authors, we had them all for you. 
 Over twenty-five people volunteered for the event, from sorting, 
setting up to selling, It was a great opportunity to share our 
enthusiasm about the books we love. 
 The Book & Bake Sale benefits LVKC and the foundation of the 
Coventry Public Library. Thank you to all the volunteers and those who donated and baked goods! 
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Tutor Training Workshop September 21 
 -  November 16, 2017 

Jean Marrapodi, PhD, CPLP, brings 20 plus years of soup-to-nuts learning design and 

development to our Tutoring Training Workshop. She is a pioneering problem solver, 

leveraging technology to create sticky learning. She became the first Certified Professional 

in Learning and Performance in New England (CPLP) the Association for Talent 

Development’s highest credential, and has a PhD in Adult Education, along with a Master’s 

Degree in Online Instructional Design.  

 Jean is a nationally known conference speaker, sharing her passion to develop others in the 

learning and development space. Jean works as a transformative leader, nurturing the team 

that won the 2014 Silver Brandon Hall Award for Best Learning Team, and in that same 

year, the United States Distance Learning Association’s Best Learning Program. Most 

recently, Jean was honored by the eLearning Guild, being named a 2016 Guild Master for 

her contributions to the Guild and the learning technology industry. 

 Jean has a passion for the lowest literacy adult learner. She spent 8 years working with a 

group of elder Liberian refugees who arrived in the US with no English, and no experience 

with books, paper or pencils. She shared her experiences at the annual Rhode Island Adult 

Professional Development Conference, ProLiteracy, and traveled internationally to present 

at LESLLA conferences. 

 

Tutor Trainer 

Jean Marrapodi 

Nine new tutors were certified through our 2017 Fall Tutor Training Workshop (TTW). Among them were retired 

teachers, retired librarians and a speech therapist. Where they are from and their area of expertise varies, but all of 

them shared a similar passion: Helping people fight against illiteracy. 

 Prior to the TTW, tutor volunteers had two free online classes: Principles of Adult Learning and Working with Adult 

Literacy Learners; both helped them be prepared for the TTW. 

 During the TTW, Jean used different teaching methods such as lecture, discussion and role play and shared her 

experiences in the literacy education field to help our tutors be better prepared. The first 4 sessions were on 

Thursdays, September 21
st
, October 5

th
, 12

th
 and 19

th,
 - each for 3 hours. Tutors were matched with their students by 

the fourth session. Student’s information and assessment results were provided along with Intake/Assessment Process 

Workshop and Possible Materials Exhibition. 

 After most of our tutors had opportunities to meet with their students, we held the last training session on November 

16
th
 for 2 hours. With one of our current tutors in attendance, everyone had a chance to share their experiences and 

exchange ideas.  

 Though volunteering should always be fun and rewarding, sometimes tutors find their student paring doesn’t always 

match well. In any case, LVKC communicates and works closely with both tutors and students to ensure the best 

match for everyone. That being said, for the past 37 years we’ve seen many wonderful tutor-student relationships. 

The achievement our students have shown, the enrichment of their lives and the deeper understanding they’ve gained 

of this country and culture was possible only because of our tutors, those who volunteered their time to share their 

passion, knowledge and even friendship.  

 Every TTW means training more tutors and being able to help more students. We’re very excited to hear what future 

stories our new tutors and students bring to us. 
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 Overall, how would you rate this workshop as a learning experience? 

 Excellent! Long nights but it went by quickly. 

 Very good. I learned a lot about tutoring adult learners. Really wasn’t aware of all that goes into it. 

 I enjoyed working with the participants and found the instructor to be personable, engaging and very knowledgeable. 

   The workshop was relevant and very informative. 

 How was the length of the workshop in accomplishing its objectives? 

 Seems about right because there was so much to cover. 

 It provided the theory with practice knowledge. 

 At first I thought it was a little long but it was about right. Time needed for ideas and feeling comfortable going into 

   first assignment. 

 How was the level of the subject matter? 

 Gave an overview, but also specific ideas of what to do. 

 Although I have taught for a long time, I found the info about teaching reading and writing very helpful. 

 It covered many things to get us started on the right path. 

 Having completed the workshop, how do you feel about your tutoring future? 

 Very positive!    

 Curious. 

 Nervous but ready. 

 Apprehensive and enthusiastic. 

 Excited, but nervous. 

What do tutors say about TTW? 

 I feel a little more confident about being able to help someone. 

 I feel excited to begin the tutoring journey. 

 I am very confident that once I begin working with my student, that will go 

   well due to the training and the resources available. 

 I’m looking forward to meeting with my student. Your material is wonderful 

   in-depth and the resources at Coventry library is great. 

My name is Linda Crotta Brennan and I have just begun tutoring ESL with a Japanese 
student. I am a new/old tutor, for I tutored with LVKC years ago, when my children were 
young. Soon their activities crowded my schedule and I was forced to step back from 
volunteering. I am delighted to return to LVKC now that I am retired from teaching 
courses in Writing for Children with the Institute of Children’s Literature. Literacy has 
always been a big part of my life, whether I was teaching preschoolers or adults, working as 
a library reference assistant, or writing nonfiction books for children.  
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A week before Christmas, we had a surprise visit from Mirta 
Pedrazzoli. She was born in Argentina and had been in this 
country for 22 years before she learned to speak English. She 
had been working with a tutor in LVKC for 4 years. In that 
time, she had become a citizen. She also helped her fellow 
students as a member of the LVKC’s Board and a Chair-
woman of the LVS National Student Advisory Board. 

 
 My husband, Abel, and the children always spoke English. They also spoke English to me, and I always answered in 

Spanish. When the children and Abel asked me why I didn’t speak with them in English I answered, “Because I 

want them to learn Spanish.” The real reason was that I didn’t want my children to know how little I knew the 

English language. 
 

 The first day I stepped foot in the library I was very nervous. I was meeting a lady who was a volunteer herself. 

She was going to help me better my education. “Will I learn or will I make a fool of myself?”  
 

 My life began to change. My children invited me to talk about Argentina at their high school, and I did! For the 

first time, I was able to do something for them at school.  
 

 I want to tell my fellow students that getting involved with the program is the best lesson you can learn. At 

the same time you can lend a hand to the program that does so much for us – it is the most rewarding feeling 

that one can have. 
 

 I hope that the tutors who read these pages will understand how important and unique their work is. Helping 

adults to read, write and speak the English language opens doors for so many. You are the heroes in my book. 
 

- From Mirta Pedrazzoli’s memoir, [My American Dream] 

 

Mirta’s inspiring memoir is 
available at LVKC’s office 
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5 ways to detect fake news  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Purpose 
To help adult students determine real versus fake sources in news stories. 
 

Rational 
Thanks to the continuing political climate in Washington, D.C., “fake news” continues 

to be a hot topic. Although savvy readers and news consumers may be able to easily 

 detect real versus fake news, this isn’t always the case for adult education students, especially those who are 

learning English as a second language. (No offense to ELL students! Without fully understanding what has been 

going on in America for years, it could be tricky!) 

This activity introduces the concept of real versus fake news and helps learners know how to tell the difference. It is 

geared toward ESOL classes but may be used in other adult education settings. The activity would work well with 

any current events-focused classes or perhaps even classes that focus on community or EL/civics. 
 

The Basic Activity 
1. Before class starts, write some fake news headlines about your school or community on the board or in a 

central area of the class where everyone can see them. For example, “School to Let Dogs Register for Classes” 

or “It Rains Cats and Dogs in Rhode Island.” You can have fun with the headlines and make them a little silly or 

serious (but fake). 
 

2. Tell students that a news headline is a title to a story about news. Have students read the news headlines. Ask 

them what they think about the headlines. Let students know that the news is fake, or not real. Ask students if they 

have heard the term “fake news” before. 
 

3. Have a class or small group discussion regarding the following questions: 

    Do you read or watch the news every day? 

    Where do you read or watch the news? 

    Why do you think the news is important? 

    Do you ever read a news story and think it’s not real? Why? 

    Why do you think someone would want to write a fake news story? 
 

4. Let the class know they will learn about some ways to detect fake news. Hand out copies of the handout on 

page 9 of this Newsletter. Go over each point with students. Have students answer the questions in items 1, 2 and 3. 

Discuss the reading and go over any new words. Make sure to bring up the concept of fake news when your class 

reads and evaluates future news articles. 

 

UU..SS..  

AAdduulltt  LLiitteerraaccyy  

FFaaccttss  
  

  *Sources: Nation Council for Adult   
    Learning, Center for Immigration Studies 

BASIC LITERACY UNEMPLOYMENT/WORKFORCE ELL 
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How to Tell Fake News  

from Real News 
 

1. Who’s writing it? If you read news online, you’ll usually find real news 

from sites that end in .org, .edu, or .com. These are sites used for 

organizations, schools, and real news organizations.  
 

Which one is probably from a real news site? 
 

a. www.actionnews.com        b. www.actionnews.co 

 

2. Read the headline. A real news headline will be a little more serious. A 

fake news headline might use exclamation marks (!) or make it seem as 

though the news is something you can’t find anywhere else. 
 

Which news headline seems to be more real? 
 

a. Secrets About the President You’ll Only Find Here! 
 

b. Report Finds the President Once Had a Restaurant Business 

 

3. Read the “About Us” section on the website. This can tell you if the 

writers of the story work for a real news organization. If the “About Us” 

section says a lot about someone’s opinions, there’s a greater chance that 

the news will be more about opinions versus reporting facts. 
 

Which “About Us” section would be from a real news site? 
 

a. USA Facts has written about U.S. politics for 30 years. We have 

won journalism awards for our truthful stories. 
 

b. U.S. Knows wants everyone to know the secrets about American 

politics. We believe in a big change for the U.S. government. 

 

4. Do a reverse image search. If you want to make sure that a picture with 

a story is real, you can do something called a reverse image search. Right 

click on the image and search for on online. “If the image is appearing on a 

lot of stories about many different topics, there’s good chance it’s not 

actually an image of what it says it was on the first story,” according to a 

story about fake news form NPR. 

 

5. Search for the headline or topic online. If you see that other major news 

organizations (such as The New York Times, NPR, or The Washington Post) 

have similar stories, there’s a great chance that it’s a real story. 

 

More 

Information 
 

 Ten Questions for Fake 

News Detection 

http://tinyurl.com/h8ckwxe 
 

The News Literacy Project 

shares questions to help 

detect fake news. This could 

make a good handout to use 

with your class, but review it 

first to make sure the English 

is not too difficult for your 

students. 

 

 Fake or Real? How to Self-

Check the News and Get the 

Facts 

http://tinyurl.com/hokjvow 
 

This article from NPR focuses 

on the importance of 

detecting fake news. 

 

 Stop the Fake: Teaching 

Students to be News 

Detectives 

http://education.cu-

portland.edu/blog/news/teac

hing-fake-news-literacy/ 
 

This blog article from 

Concordia University focuses 

on fake news literacy. 

 

 Teaching Students How to 

Spot Fake News 

https://esl-

voices.com/teaching-students-

how-to-detect-fake-news/  
 

http://tinyurl.com/y958uhm4 
 

The first link features a lesson 

plan using The New York 

Times article that can be 

found in the second link. The 

article reports on news 

literacy in a middle-school 

class. The lesson plan is 

geared toward ESOL students. 

 

 

 

 

TToo  aacccceessss    

tthhee  lliinnkk    

oonn  tthhee  aarrttiiccllee  

jjuusstt  CClliicckk 

 

*This article is adapted from Notebook: Resources for the Adult Educator, a membership publication of ProLiteracy, Fall 2017 
*Sources: NPR, The News Literacy Project, and The New York Times 

http://www.actionnews.com/
http://www.actionnews.co/
http://tinyurl.com/h8ckwxe
http://tinyurl.com/hokjvow
http://education.cu-portland.edu/blog/news/teaching-fake-news-literacy/
http://education.cu-portland.edu/blog/news/teaching-fake-news-literacy/
http://education.cu-portland.edu/blog/news/teaching-fake-news-literacy/
https://esl-voices.com/teaching-students-how-to-detect-fake-news/
https://esl-voices.com/teaching-students-how-to-detect-fake-news/
https://esl-voices.com/teaching-students-how-to-detect-fake-news/
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CCOOVVEENNTTRRYY  

PPUUBBLLIICC  LLIIBBRRAARRYY    

AANNNNEEXX  RROOOOMM  
 

Tuesdays 10:00am 
 

1675 Flat River Road 
Coventry, RI 

EEAASSTT  GGRREEEENNWWIICCHH    

FFRREEEE  LLIIBBRRAARRYY  
 

Mondays 11:00am 
 

80 Pierce Street 
East Greenwich, RI 

 

West Warwick Public Library  

FFrreeee  CCoonnvveerrssaattiioonn  CCllaassss  ffoorr  AAddvvaanncceedd  EESSLL  SSttuuddeennttss  
We talk about current events in RI and the world, American culture and 

other practical, everyday topics of interest. We welcome new students up 

to the midpoint in the session if space allows. 

January 8th to May 8th, 2018 

Tuesdays, 7:00 – 8:30pm 

*Children 4 years and older participate in activities with the children’s 
literacy teacher while their parents attend class. It’s Free! 

West Warwick Public Library 

   CCiivviiccss  PPrraaccttiiccee    

Spring Session: January 11th to May 3rd, 2018 

Thursdays, 10:30 – 11:30am 

Come and practice vocabulary, reading, writing, listening, and civics 

related to the Naturalization process. 

Introducing WWeesstt  WWaarrwwiicckk  PPuubblliicc  LLiibbrraarryy  
ESL/Literacy Program 

For more information, please contact Mara Cole, Literacy Coordinator of  
W. Warwick Public Library at (401) 828-3750 ext.3 or mara@wwpl.org 

Join Our Group Conversation 

 

 

 

START HERE, a small-group ELL program, 

serves adult students, 18 or older.  

The conversational, task-oriented program 

helps ELL students maximize  

their English speaking skills. 

Participation is free  

but registration is required. 
 

To register or for more information, please 

contact Youmi Kim or Robin Leroux 

@ (401) 822-9103 or email: 

lvkc@coventrylibrary.org 
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Considering getting a HHiigghh  SScchhooooll  DDiipplloommaa? Check this out! 

 
The National External Diploma Program (NEDP) 
 

What is NEDP? 
 

The NEDP is an alternative program to the GED. It offers adults the opportunity to 
receive a high school diploma by working at their own pace. Instead of a test like the 
GED, the NEDP allows adults to demonstrate their skills in a practical way by working 
on take home projects that are similar to real life situations. 
 

Will I get a diploma or a certificate? 
 

You will get a real diploma from Central Falls, Cranston or Woonsocket. It is the same  
diploma that the students get after attending four year courses. 

 

Which is better for me – the GED or NEDP? 
 

It all depends on your skills. If you can take tests and have good academic skills, the GED is the quickest. If you have 
been out of school for a while and have good life skills, the NEDP might be better for you. When you visit RIRAL 
(Rhode Island Regional Adult Learning) office, they can help you to figure out which one would be more suitable for 
you. But the end of the day, you have to decide and the choice is yours. 
 

Which is easier – the GED or NEDP? 
 

It depends on your skills. Neither program is easy. 
 

Where do I have to go? 
 

You must attend an information session and participate in the diagnostic screening to determine if you have the 
appropriate basic skills of reading, writing and math. 
 

Will there be classes? 
 

No. The NEDP Assessment does not require that you go to classes. You will have a one-on-one appointment every 
week. You may have to go to class to develop the basic skills necessary to enter the National External Diploma 
Program. 
 

How long does it take to complete the program? 
 

After registering and meeting the test score requirements to enter the program, completing the NEDP takes an 
average of 8 months. Your skill level and the amount of time you can devote to the program determine the length of 
time required. 
 

How much does it cost? 
 

The total cost of the program is $1,300: the Rhode Island Department of Education pays $1,000, and NEDP candidates 
must pay $300. Payment is due before the writing diagnostic is administered. Payment must be in the form of cash or 
money order; personal checks are not accepted. 

 
 National External Diploma Program 

Website: https://www.casas.org/nedp 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/NationalExternalDiplomaProgram/ 

 

For more information or to register, please contact 

RIRAL (Rhode Island Regional Adult Learning)  

Phone: 401-762-3841    Email: riral@riral.org 
              Website: http://www.riral.org/ 

 

https://www.casas.org/nedp
https://www.facebook.com/NationalExternalDiplomaProgram/
mailto:riral@riral.org
http://www.riral.org/
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How We Celebrate the New Year in Japan 

Chihiro and her tutor, Linda, were 

studying practical English for real 

situations. Role play seemed so fun! 
 

Sharing each other’s culture and learning 

from each other, Chihiro and Linda are 

having great meetings. 
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My New Life in RI 
 

    The last time I made an apple pie, I followed a recipe given to me by my tutor, Carol. My sons 

liked it very much. This holiday season my sons asked me to do it again. My tutor Carol told me I 

can encourage the kids by involving them in the making the pie. I read the email that Carol sent 

me about the pie recipe. They listened to the email carefully but I knew they didn’t understand 

thoroughly because the recipe was complicated for them. But when I read the sentence: “Serve 

warm with a scoop of ice cream.” they screamed and were very excited because they could enjoy 

their favorite ice cream. 

     I made two crusts and sliced six apples into pieces. Next it was the kids’ job. They sprinkled the 

tapioca in the bottom of the pie crust, added apple pieces and then Sprinkle the sugar over the 

apples. They also added their favorite fruit—blueberries, over the sugar. They called the apple pie 

an apple-blueberry pie. Then they covered the fillings with the second crust. I helped them cut off 

the excess crust and seal the two crusts together. Next was their favorite part: they used a fork to 

poke the crust so that the steam could get out of the hole. After they did that, they waited for me 

to bake it. They felt very happy because they could help mom do something and asked me if they 

could really eat ice cream. When they got the answer: “Yes, you can.” They screamed again.  

     My tutor taught me a lot about how to handle kids. Encouraging kids by letting then help to 

make an apple pie is one of the tips. I felt crazy when my kids were naughty. Carol smiled and 

remembered when her daughter was young and did something wrong she wrote it down. Now 

when her daughter’s daughter does the same wrong thing she would read the diary about her 

daughter and asked her granddaughter: was your mom right? Suddenly I felt it was a desirable 

moment. So now when my kids do the wrong thing or made me crazy, I can calm down quickly 

and I know they will grow up sooner or later. What I can do is to cherish every moment with 

them. 

     When I am writing the newsletter, it is the last two hours 

in 2017. In 2017, I was happy at every moment I spent with 

my kids. In 2017, the biggest change was I met my tutor Carol 

with the help of LVKC. She not only helped improve my English 

but also shared her life experience with me. In 2018 I wish my 

life keep on changing for the better.  

 

Fannie 
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  OUR VOICE 

                MATTERS 
 

 Last November, the 

Workforce Alliance had 

put together the 

“Postcards Project” to 

deliver a message to the 

Governor that the 

constrained budget cut of 

$1.4 million included in the 

Rhode Island Department 

of Education (RIDE) 

budget submission to the 

Governor affects a lot of 

her constituents.  
 

 Our students shared what 

Adult Education means to 

them and pressed the 

budget issue on the post 

cards. These cards were 

hand-delivered to the 

Governor’s Office. 
 

 We are very happy to 

share this letter with you. 

It is the response from the 

Office of Governor Gina M. 

Raimondo to our students, 

tutors and supporters. 
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Coventry/West Greenwich Lions Club Deborah Gerstenblatt Marjory Myers 

Roch Realty & Appraisal Co. Denise Lowell Mary Holleran 

Pawtucket Credit Union Donna Saulino Maureen McCarthy 

Ayako Takami Dorothy Brindamour Mirta Pedrazzoli 

Barbara Bridge Dorothy Nicholls Mitchell LeBelle 

Bernardine DiOrio Evelyn Kokolsky Nancy Abood 

Bill Rogers George Sommerer Nancy Nester 

Carolyn Romelczyk Joyce Bryan Priscilla Holt 

Cheryl Kane Katherine Patenaude Robert Haiken 

Christine Wannenmacher Lee Crowley Sinang Roderick 

Cindy Capobianco Linda Mathewson Stephanie Eddleston 

Dana DelBonis Lorna Swanson Steven Merolla 

Deborah Barchi Lynn Blanchette  

 

 

Board of Directors 
 

President - Nancy Abood  

Secretary - Sandra Dupree  

Treasurer - Dorothy Brindamour  

Library Director - Lynn Blanchette 

 

Literacy Volunteers of Kent County. Inc., 

an affiliate of ProLiteracy is serving area residents 

of Kent County, Rhode Island since 1980. 
 

If additional information about any of the upcoming 

LVKC events listed in the edition of our newsletter is 

needed, or if you have any ideas about future activities 

for LVKC pertaining to their fundraising efforts  

or tutor/student support, please email LVKC’s  

Program Director Youmi Kim(lvkc@coventrylibrary.org). 

 

All suggestions contributed are a valuable component 

of LVKC’s continuing goal to become an integral part of 

the Kent County, Rhode Island community. 

Program Director 

Youmi Kim 

 

 

 

Directors 

- Stephanie Eddleston 

- William Rogers 

 

Office Assistant 

Robin Leroux 

 

Thank you to all contributors of the 2017 Fall Appeal. 

You are the reason someone smiles today. 

mailto:lvkc@coventrylibrary.org

